ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURERS ASSOCIATION

ASSOCIATION MEETING

OCTOBER 19, 2007

 

The Association meeting, conducted at Winrock, was called to order by President, Jim Arnold. The minutes, submitted by the Association Secretary, Becky Gattas, were approved unanimously, Association Treasurer, Jo West Taylor distributed a copy of the financial report. Becky Gattas distributed, to all members present, a copy of the election process. Jim Arnold explained the new process. A question arose concerning a tie vote. After some discuss, a motion was made, duly seconded and approved unanimously the a "coin toss" method would be used to break any tie vote.

Jo West Taylor presented her idea of expanding the board membership by two members using the Congressional Districts and each district would have its own caucus to nominate a member to the Association Board. These board members would serve on the Legislative Committee and with four (4) members, we would have more influence with the State legislatures. To implement the make-up of the board would require a change in the Association by-Laws. A motion was made, duly seconded, and approved unanimously to increase the board membership by two members of the legislative committee based on Congressional Districts.

Roger Haney asked the full body to notify him if there are any items that they could like to see included in the Treasurers’ Legislative packet for the up-coming session.

Jeff Sikes, AAC legal council, stated that if we encounter court problems or need a parliamentarian to let him know.

Jim Arnold stated that next years meeting schedule is as follows:

Feb. 21 & 22 Wyndham NLR

June 26 & 27

Aug

Oct 23 & 24

There being no other business brought before the Association, a motion was made, duly seconded, and passed by acclamation to adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully submitted, 

Becky Gattas

Secretary

